
Hanson Board of Selectmen 

Selectmen’s Meeting Room, Hanson Town Hall 

Tuesday, January 24, 2017 

Regular Meeting 7:00 P.M. 

REVISED 

 

I CALL TO ORDER 

Pledge of Allegiance, Public Announcements & Upcoming meetings.   

 

II NEW BUSINESS 

 Discuss and vote a letter of support for a Planning and Survey Grant for the 

   Historical Commission. 

 Vote to Surplus Highway Vehicle 1998 Chevrolet GMT400 Pick Up  

  VIN# 1GCHK34J9WZ264033 

 Vote to approve temporary Senior Van Driver – Sam Hammond 

 Department Head Report – Mary Collins – Director of Elder Affairs 

 Review and vote Town Administrator’s FY2018 Budget Recommendations 

 

 Appointments:  
 Treasurer/Collector – Jeanne Sullivan – Term to Expire February 28, 2020 

 Records Access Officer – Theresa Cocio – Board of Health  

 South Shore Recycling Cooperative Representative – Arlene Dias 

  

         

III OLD BUSINESS 

 Bob Hayes – Update on Statement of Interest for Maquan School 

 Whitman Hanson Community Access Contract Update  

 Final Plymouth County Hospital Reuse – Status update 

 Review and approve proposed Recreation Policies and Procedures 

  

IV TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

  

  

V COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 Monponsett Pond Committee 

 Indian Head & Maquan Priority Repair Comm. 

 Highway Building Committee 

Final Plymouth County Hospital Committee Update 

 

VI EXECUTIVE SESSION 

To conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with non-union personnel or 

to conduct collective bargaining session or contract negotiations with non-union 

personnel.  Fire Chief and Highway Surveyor 

 

 

 

VII ADJOURNMENT 



Announcements 

Open Burning Season will begin January 15
th

 and will run until April 30
th

.  Permits are available 

now at Fire Headquarters, 505 Liberty Street, daily from 9-5. The cost of a permit is $20.00 

payable by check or money order made out to The Town of Hanson. NO CASH WILL BE 

ACCEPTED. 

 

Nomination papers for the May 20
th

 Town Elections are now available at the Town Clerk’s 

Office.  For more information, please contact the Town Clerk at 781-293-2772 

 

The Town Clerk urges all voters and residents to return their 2017 census form as soon as 

possible.  Any voter who has not returned their 2017 town census will be placed on the inactive 

voter list for future elections. 

 

The Hanson Business Network will be hosting a St Patrick's themed night on March 17th from 6-

10 at the Needles Lodge in Camp Kiwanee.   A traditional boiled dinner complete with rolls or 

Irish bread, coffee and dessert will be served.  We will have a full night of entertainment  of your 

favorite Irish tunes, Irish step dancers, St Patrick's Day Photo booth, fabulous silent auction and 

raffle items. Proceeds from this event will benefit the Panther Education Trust and the Hanson 

PTO. Tickets are $20 per person.  Please contact Laura FitzGerald-Kemmett with any questions 

at lfitzkemmett@gmail.com. 

 

 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

 

Final PCH Reuse  Wed., Jan. 25
th

   7:00 p.m. – Police Station 

 Selectmen   Tues., Feb. 7
th

   7:00 p.m.  

Selectmen   Tues., Feb. 28
th

  7:00 p.m.  
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